


Model 2 avoids these issues.  This is not to say Model 2 could not be improved.  Where Model 2 could be best 
modified is in the Dandenong West area. By Dandenong West I mean the part of Dandenong bordered by Princes 
Highway, Robinson St, Railway Parade and the Yarraman Creek.  Model 2 proposes using a non-significant street - 
Birdwood Avenue as a boundary between Yarraman Ward and Dandenong Ward.  The Model 1 boundary between 
Yarraman Ward and Dandenong Ward makes more sense - capturing those streets closest to the Dandenong 
Railway Station where apartments and dense townhouses are increasingly being built and residents are choosing to 
live near the Dandenong Activity Centre versus the more low to medium density of the rest of Dandenong West.  

What is consistent with all of the comments in this submission throughout is the principle of reflecting communities 
of interest in a representational structure.  In particular, that communities of interest are consistent with questions 
of land use.  Establishing and maintaining ward boundaries based on keeping together commercial/industrial, 
urban/semi-urban, suburban and semi-rural areas together leads to the best representational outcomes.  Some 
different land uses work well together - like semi-urban and commercial in the residential periphery of central 
Dandenong.  Some very much don't - like industrial and semi-rural.,  

Thanks for the opportunity of making a submission and I would like to be invited to the hearing to speak to it. 

Kind Regards, 

Matthew Kirwan 
 

Noble Park VIC 3174 
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